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14.12.22 – 31.12.22 
 
Overview of Reported Crimes 
 
95 Crimes  

 

 

01.01.23 – 23.01.23 
 
109 Crimes 
 

 
Total of 204 crimes since our last meeting. Average crime figures for the area. 
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We have experienced a further reduction in ASB related calls. 
 
22 ASB (Nuisance) related calls between 14.12.22 and 22.01.23 
 

• Aberbargoed = 10 

• Bargoed = 9 

• St Cattwgs = 2 

• Pengam = 1 
 
Incidents of note since last Council Meeting 

 
• Officers attended reports of ASB in December at  ASB at Ty cornel flats. Persons involved have been identified by local officers and 

action taken with the Anti -Social Behaviour process.  

• We responded to some theft of fuel incidents at Morrisons, Bargoed during the build up to Christmas, drivers have been identified 
and dealt with. 

• 14.12.22 Officers attend a report of ASB at Morrisons – officers attended swiftly and the youths were identified. ASB referrals have 
now been submitted for both youths and staff at Morrisons have been updated. 

• 09.01.23 - Commercial burglary at one of the Units at Bowen Ind. Estate, 3 Mountain Bikes stolen, unfortunately not yet recovered. 

• The team have been responding to some reports of anti-social behaviour at Aberbargoed Library .ASB referrals have been 
progressed and our CSO`s have since visited their home addresses and advised them in their presence of parents.  

• Officers dealt with a disorder call at Park View Bargoed, we received an allegation of a number of assaults and a male person was 
arrested. This investigation continues 

• Currently monitoring an incident involving a suspicious male on 19.01.23 at Heol Cae Derwen, Gilfach Estate.  This has been 
publicised on Social Media but we are dealing with it as an isolated incident at this time. 
 
 
 
 

‘Your Voice’ updates  
 
No further issues with fire lighting in the area of Aberbargoed and issues of ASB around the flats have decreased following 
submission of a number of ASB and follow up action with the identified youths and parents/guardians. 
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Community Engagement Events since our last meeting. 

 
 

Santa Sleigh! 

On the 19th and 20th December PC 1939 

EVANS, CO 345 JESSOP and CO 458 APLIN 

conducted a joint Xmas engagement event with 

SWFRS crew members from Aberbargoed 

Station. The Joint engagement event which 

included a Handmade Sleigh crafted by 

members of Aberbargoed Fire Station, Meet and 

Greet with Santa with selection boxes handed to 

every child in attendance. There was also a 

show and tell opportunity within the fire 

appliance and Police Public order vehicle during 

which the children and families had 

opportunities to have an insight into what the 

police riot vans/fire appliances looked like inside, 

the equipment held within them, the role of 

officer and Fire Crew (as well as photo 

opportunities with officers holding some police 

riot equipment). 

 

Events were held across the area including 

Bargoed Park, Gilfach Bowls club, Aberbargoed 

Hanger, Gelligaer Square, New Tredegar, 

Ystrad Mynach and areas in Blackwood also.  
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In addition, CSO 345 and CSO 458 have been working closely with St Gwladys Primary School Mini Police discussing fly tipping and anti-social 

driving.  You may have seen them out and about on their patrols up on the Common! 

 

 

 
On a positive note New Year’s Eve, which is traditionally one of the busiest nights of the year for the Police service passed without any 

significant incident across the Bargoed Ward, one minor disturbance on the town centre but all in all people were out enjoying themselves 

celebrating safety and respectfully. 

Finally, we are currently in the middle of National Neighbourhood Policing Week and the team are out and about promoting both their 

engagement and enforcement activities, we have a number of operations planned for this week the results of which we will share at next 

month’s Council Meeting.  

Best Wishes 

Inspector Lysha Thompson & Caerphilly North Neighbourhood Team. 


